
2015 Water Quality Report Amendment – the information below is supplemental to the 2015 Consumer 
Confidence Report: 
 
Unregulated Contaminant Monitoring 
 
In 2015, the City monitored for Unregulated Contaminants for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) as part 
of a nation-wide study.  Unregulated Contaminants are those that don't yet have a drinking water standard set by 
the EPA.  The purpose of monitoring for these substances is to help the EPA decide whether the contaminants 
should have a standard. 
 
Levels that are "<" are below the MRL (Minimum Reporting Level) set by the EPA.  The MRL is considered the 
minimum amount that can be accurately detected by laboratory testing.  Anything below the MRL is considered to 
be too small of an amount to be accurately detected and reported by a laboratory.   
 
Since these substances are currently unregulated, the EPA has not set MCLs (Maximum Contaminant  
Levels) for them. 
 

Contaminant Range Detected ppb 
Average 

ppb 
       PFBS <0.09 <0.09 
       PFHpA <0.01 <0.01 
       PFHxS <0.03 <0.03 
       PFNA <0.02 <0.02 
       PFOA <0.02 <0.02 
       PFOS <0.04 <0.04 
       Cobalt <1.0 <1.0 
       Molybdenum <1.0 <1.0 
       Strontium 55.8 - 78.5 64.2 
       Vanadium 8.2 - 11.5 9.48 
       Chromium (total) <0.2 - 0.43 0.18 
       Chromium 6 0.068 - 0.37 0.169 
       Chlorate <20.0 - 41.8 17.64 
       Bromochloromethane <0.06 <0.06 
       Bromomethane <0.2 <0.2 
       Chlorodifluoromethane <0.08 <0.08 
       Chloromethane <0.2 <0.2 
       1, 4-dioxane <0.07 <0.07 
       1,1-dichloroethane <0.03 <0.03 
       1, 2, 3-trichloropropane  <0.03  <0.03 
       1,3-butadiene <0.1 <0.1 
        


